BVSA RECREATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING AGENDA

December 1, 2021 Meeting Whiting Center Green Room 1:30PM

Committee members and members attending Advisory Committee meetings or any sub-committee meetings are prohibited from using any sort of recording device during the meeting. This includes audio recorders, video recorders or any type of camera (including cell phone cameras). (Board Policy Resolution No.3.18-19)

ATTENDEES:

APPROVAL OF AGENDA DEC 1, 2021

APPROVAL OF MINUTES NOV 6, 2021, APPROVED VIA E MAIL

GUESTS: Mitch McDiffet-Future RC Modelers Rep.

MEMBER COMMENTS:

OLD BUSINESS:

- 1. Update on Wes Shryock meeting w/ the CSD Manager RE: Grant for Recreation RE: Sports Complex
- 2. EAC *Trail Committee*_will be a Sub Committee of the EAC.
- 3. Update: Joe Horswell-Status of Drainage ditch at East entrance to Beaubien Field Adam Tiefenthaler-update on potholes at entrance of Beaubien Field
- 4. The *Proposed Volunteer built Grizzly Paw Family Bike Park* at Beaubien Field on Dec 6 EAC agenda. There are currently 27 families on the interest list which includes about 60 children. Preliminary stakes have been placed in the ground for the basic circumference of the Park-**4/10 mile 3.5 acres**

Grizzly Paw Children's Bike Park at Beaubien Field Recreation Area.

Our goal is to create a safe space for kids to be kids, ride bikes and have fun! We're looking to utilize an established recreation area (just west of Adams Field) here in BVS to create a kids bike park. Our bike park will be created and maintained by volunteers which means there will be no cost incurred to residents.

- 1. Kern County has 3x the national average Vehicle vs Bicycle collisions. Rural country roads with narrow shoulders contribute to these accidents. Let's create a safe space to ride and help prevent an accident!
- 2. Children's long term health is directly related to interacting with nature and open spaces.
- 3. Family households with children have increased in Bear Valley Springs over the last two years.
- 4. The area designated has already been approved for a recreation site.
- 5. Biking is one of the fastest growing sports in America and bike sales are up 500% in the past few years. Let's create a safe space for our kids to ride their new bikes!



COMMITTEE REPORTS:

1. Beaubien Field Gary Adams: 3 items: Need wattles along Adams Field backstop; Need roots removed on "Soccer-Adams Field"; Need potholes filled at both exits-entrances to Beaubien Field Parking lot.

- 2) Nature Path: Lots of use-great road base
- 3) RC Modelers-Tom Papac- Getting some new members as a result of car track interest.
- 4) Sportsman Club Will Handley Turkey Shoot update
 - a. Turkey Shoot Sunday November 20th 2021

The publicity for the shoot had stirred up a great deal of interest in the event as we had fourteen competitors at the range, more than we have had on the previous occasions the event has been held. This was in spite of the weather seeming to be cold and cloudy in the Valley, but the range enjoyed a milder morning than the Valley.

There were four competitions. A turkey target was used for two of them and was shot with a pistol and rifle respectively. These demanded a level of marksmanship to achieve a good score. The other two were intended to have a random factor in the scoring, which would give less experienced shooters a chance. The first was in the form of a Dartboard and scored as for Darts. The second was a plain sheet of paper with just a black dot as an aiming mark but on the reverse was a series of squares each containing a score making it a completely random result for the shooters. **The winners were:**

1 st	2 nd	3 rd
Competition 1: Will Handley (42) Turkey Target – Pistol	Mark Wood (38)	Adam Tiefenthaler (23)
Competition 2: Jeremy Lucan (67) Turkey Target - Rifle	Roxanne McCosh (52)	Dave Schoenberg (51)
Competition 3: Dave Schoenberg (181 Dartboard) Kim Waldron (179)	Mark Wood (122)
Competition 4: Adam Tiefenthaler (71) Random Squares	Kai Sidhu (62)	Wes Flores (58)

We did not have to invoke the rule that a competitor could only win one Turkey Voucher, and so the winners of each competition took away a voucher for their Thanksgiving Turkey.

Overall, it was a most enjoyable morning's shooting with enough light hearted competition to add spice to the event. The success of the event would not have been possible without our two Range Officers, Connie and Rocco, who ran the range efficiently and ensured the shoot was conducted safely. Thanks also to the Whiting Center staff for the publicity they put out for the event.

5) <u>Pool – Kimberly Clow</u>- # Lap Swimmers 437 to date, BVSG Swimmers, Orientations 2, Total Swims? Update 11/30th

*The Grizzlies competed in 2 Nov USA Swim meets & 1 in Dec.

- 6) Tennis/Pickle Ball: Linda Ricketts- Signs will be picked up and installed before the meeting.
- 7) Tailwaggers: Kathy Kneer
- 8) Recreation Report: by Debbie Papac
 - Pickle Ball & Tennis-
 - <u>Pool & Projects:</u> Pool projects include: a) the fencing around the generator. b) starting block anchors c) deck work
 - Weight Room Treadmill being repaired. Has blown 2 circuit boards,

- Whiting Center- Update on all Christmas activities.
- 9) Assistant Recreation Manager- Joe Horswell Range, Campgrounds & Lakes -
- 10) <u>Youth Sports Report-</u> Tilly Russel Basketball Leagues- Leagues completed Hockey Sign Ups: Minimal sign ups so far

11) BVSA ADMIN REPORTS:

- *Wes Shryock-GM
- *Debbie Shryock-Project Manager
- *Adam Tiefenthaler-Smith-BVSA BoD Rep

12) ACTION ITEMS:

ADJOURNMENT

NEXT MEETING WEDNESDAY JAN 5, 2021 1:30PM LOCATION WC GREEN ROOM (Kimberly not available until Jan 17)